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The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to present a motion for the council’s approval confirming James J. Buck as King County Administrative Officer/Director of the Department of Executive Services.  As a 35-year county employee, Mr. Buck brings to this position an in-depth knowledge of the department’s divisions and offices as well as a thorough understanding of the county in general and its numerous departments and services.
Mr. Buck began his career as a legal intern in the Business License Section in 1972.  A short two years later, he began supervising the License Section.  Mr. Buck was promoted in 1990 to Manager of Licensing and Regulatory Services Division after serving five years as the assistant manager of the General Services Division and serving as the acting manager for the Personnel and Records and Elections Divisions.  In 1999 Mr. Buck was appointed deputy director for the Department of Information and Administrative Services and served in this capacity until the department was reorganized to the Department of Executive Services (DES) in 2002.  Since the creation of DES, Mr. Buck has served as the Administrative Services Manager, Acting Director of Records, Elections and Licensing, and, most recently, Deputy Director for DES.

Throughout his distinguished career with King County, Mr. Buck has demonstrated very strong performance, excellent customer service and incredible flexibility.  In addition to having served in many managerial positions, Mr. Buck has played a key role in developing departmental performance measures and Community Service Centers, created the model Animal Control Program, and has served as a member of the DIMS Voter Registration Steering Committee.  
It is my great pleasure to request the King County Council’s confirmation of James J. Buck as King County Administrative Officer/Director of the Department of Executive Services.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff
                                      Nancy Glaser, Interim Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Kurt Triplett, Chief of Staff, Office of the King County Executive (OKCE)

Sheryl Whitney, Assistant County Executive, OKCE
